OCTOBER 19, 2021, REGULAR BOARD MEETING

The Stanton School District Board of Directors met at 5:30 PM on Tuesday, October 19, 2021, in the High School Library for a regular session. President Brian Bates called the meeting to order with Directors John McDonald, Sally Stoakes, and Travis Taylor present. Absence Amy Tibben. Additional attendees were Superintendent David Gute, K-12 Principal Katie Elwood, School Business Official Shirley Maxwell, and Board Secretary Tammy Boyer. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Director McDonald made a motion to approve the agenda with a second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

CONSENT AGENDA
Director Stoakes made a motion to approve the consent agenda of past minutes, reports, and bills with a second by second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL
PARA EDUCATOR
Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Tammy Wray as Para Educator for the remainder of the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

SUPERINTENDENT UPDATE
Superintendent Gute reported on Esser III funds. 20% has to go towards loss of learning. Summer School was held and will be held next summer. Bleachers have been ordered and the school will be getting quotes for a suburban. Touch screen panels were ordered for some classrooms and have been installed. All of these items will be paid out of Esser III funds.

Superintendent Gute and School Business Official Maxwell attended a financial conference today and will report on the school finance and audit at a later date. Our certified enrollment is up 5 students while the enrollment of serving students is up 24. 

School Business Official Maxwell presented about Covid funds, Geer and Esser, and reported how we spent and would be spending the funds.

PRINCIPAL UPDATE
Principal Elwood reported that the PTSO held their first meeting and Abby Burke and Jenna Stephens are the junior class representatives.  The Booster Club provided pizza for the football team and cheerleaders after the Murray game. The Club has worked 3 home JH/JV football concessions and put together an auction basket for the Stacy Hart Benefit. They provided food from Fika Coffee Hus for the volleyball team after their last home game. 
Conditions for Learning Survey results were shared with the board. The end of the first quarter is October 22. Parent/Teacher Conferences will be on October 28. There will not be school on October 28 or 29. The volleyball team finished the regular season with a record of 20-10. They beat Bedford in the first regional game and will play Sidney on October 20. The football team finished the regular season with a record of 6-2 and advanced to the state playoffs. They will play at Audubon on October 22. The state qualifying cross country meet will be held in Corning on October 21. There are 7 students who will attending the FFA National Convention in Indianapolis October 26-30. The JH Conference Vocal Festival is tonight at South Page and the HS Conference Vocal Festival will be November 15 at Fremont-Mills. The JH Conference Science Fair will be November 23 at Hamburg. FAST Data from the fall screening was shared with the board.

GOOD NEWS
Congratulations to the following:

Prince Slade Graham, Princess Ashley Henneman, King Carter Johnson, and Queen Allie Sandin. Thank you to everyone who helped make Homecoming 2021 a success.

Abby Burke, Addison Olson, Brooklyn Silva, and Jenna Stephens for being selected into the National Honor Society. The NHS Induction Ceremony will be October 25. 

Mrs. Leanne Johnson, the 2021 recipient of the Mabel Griffith Excellence in Teaching Award. Stan Sibley and Ken Ossian Presented this award to Mrs. Johnson on October 6.

NEW BUSINESS
SHOT CLOCK BID
Director Stoakes made a motion to accept the bid for the shot clock from Fair Play for $6,830 with a second by Director McDonald. The motion carried unanimously.

CHROMEBOOK BID
Director McDonald made a motion to accept the bid for Chromebooks from 2nd Geer for $9,270 with a second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

TLC PLAN CHANGES
Director Taylor made a motion to approve the TLC plan changes of compensating Lacey Stephens, a mentor that works with 2 mentees, with an additional $3,000 with a second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

SPRINKLER SYSTEM BID
Director Stoakes made a motion to accept the bid for the sprinkler system from Lawn World for $9,250 with a second by Director McDonald. The motion carried unanimously.

OPEN ENROLLMENT
Director McDonald made a motion to approve Kayden Bozwell for open enrollment from Stanton to Red Oak due to a move for the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Maizey Stites for open enrollment from Stanton to Red Oak due to a move for the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director McDonald. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Taylor made a motion to approve Kennedy Stites for open enrollment from Stanton to Red Oak due to a move for the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director McDonald. The motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT
President Bates adjourned the meeting at 6:28 PM. The next regular meeting for the board is set for November 16, 2021, at 5:30 PM in the High School Library.
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